
Thank you for all your prayers for us. God has been answering!  We have had a wonderful 
beginning to this year.

In January a couple of teens from our church helped us 
with our church service for students at a school. Nine kids 
responded to the invitation wanting to be saved! As we 
talked with and prayed with these students, one of the 
teens helping us said she wanted to be saved too! So, we 
had a total of ten saved that day! Then the next week 
eight more students were saved and the following week 
one more boy was saved! We were pleased to see these 
kids put their trust in Jesus!

Shortly after that a lady began coming to church. She had 
been baptized already, but after listening to the Bible 

study one night, she realized that she had never been saved. She got saved that night and 
got baptized a couple of weeks later. Then three 
teens and an 11 year old got saved during Sunday 
school! Two of these teens are Kristi’s students at a 
school. They have been listening to Bible lessons 
at school for many years, then they started coming 
to church, and now they have trusted in Jesus as 
their Savior! It is such a blessing to see fruit from 
our ministry in the schools!

In addition to all these people getting saved, we 
have had some really good opportunities to witness 
to people. While handing out tracts one day, Kristi 
and two other ladies were able to witness to four 
women who were  really interested in learning more 
about God. Our church members did such a good job witnessing to them! Another lady who 
comes to our English class has been asking many questions about God. Also, a dad of some 
English students has asked Richard many questions about God. He has lost a brother in a car 
accident. Seeing our strong faith in God in spite of us losing two of our children in an accident 
caused him to be curious about God. That is such a reminder that God can make all things 
work together for good. Please pray for all of these people to get saved! 

We had a wonderful Resurrection Sunday! We had around 46 people for the morning service. 
Three people were baptized!  Then we had a party/church service at our house that evening. 
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Yours for Thailand,

Over fifty people came and Naut did a 
great job preaching!

We will be going to America next week 
for a five week furlough. We will get to be 
at Micah’s college graduation in May. We 
will be visiting churches in Georgia, 
Tennessee, North Carolina, and South 
Carolina. Please pray for the ministry 
here during our absence. Our son-in-law, 
Naut will be taking care of the church 
while we aren’t here. Please pray for him. 

Thank you for your prayers and support! God bless you!


